Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

1.) How many partially or fully Local Authority funded Day Centres were open at the end of each of the following years: 2010, 2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017?
2010 = 5

2011 = 5

2012 = 5

2013 = 3 

2014 = 2 

2015 = 1 

2016 = 1

2017 = 1 


2.) How many partially or fully Local Authority funded Day Centres are currently open?
One.

3.) How many of those that are currently open have had their Local Authority funding reduced since May 6th 2010?
None.

4.) How much Local Authority funding was allocated to Day Centres in each of the following financial years: 2010, 2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018?
The data below is shown in the following format: £'000s

2010/11 = 2,045.7

2011/12 = 1,985.4

2012/13 = 1,792.5

2013/14 = 1,953.3

2014/15 = 1,954.4

2015/16 = 1,532.1

2016/17 = 1,684.7

2017/18 = 1,377.3

2018/19 = 1,491.6

Please note that our responses above related to those Day Centres operated by Leicester City Council directly. Whilst the total number of Day Centres and their associated funding we run has reduced since 2010, Leicester City Council now manages a commissioned framework of Day Centres (known as Community Opportunities services). These services are delivered by providers from the Voluntary and Community Sector. A new framework for these services went live in 2018, with 14 providers commissioned to deliver a range of engaging day services at 24 locations to people in the community.  In addition, the council also provides Direct Payments to enable people to access non contracted day care services in their community.  However, we would not be able to provide details as the nature of Direct Payments means people can choose and pay for their services directly. 
As our current framework agreement only commenced from April 2018 on a spot purchase model, it is too early to provide a full years financial data for this contract. However for reference, we made available a notional annual budget of £1.8 million across all providers within our previous contractual framework (01/04/2014 – 31/03/2018) 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

